
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Ref: KLA/KBR 

20th January 2020 

Dear Parent/Guardian/Carer, 

As a parent of a child who has selected Haydock High School as their first choice for 

secondary education, I am writing to you to invite you to a meeting regarding the outcomes 

of our recent Ofsted inspection. As a result of the inspection, the school was given the 

ratings of ‘requires improvement’ for Quality of Education, ‘good’ for  Behaviour and 

Attitudes, ‘good’ for Personal Development and  inadequate’ for ‘Leadership and 

Management’ and therefore inadequate overall. This is something, which of course, we are 

overwhelmingly disappointed about within the wider journey of improvement our school has 

made in many areas over the last two years  

We have recently held a meeting for parents of our current students in the light of this report. 

We feel that it is equally important that as prospective parents of students at our school that 

you also  have the opportunity to understand how these findings were reached and to ask 

any questions in the light of this. 

The meeting will take place on Wednesday 29th January at 6pm and will aim to outline how 

the inspection findings were reached. As a forward looking and reflective school, we will 

additionally aim to explain how we will continue to respond to recommendations from the 

report and act in the best interests of our students in our commitment to continuous 

improvement.  

Can I take this opportunity for your initial decision to entrust your child’s education to our 

school. We look forward to meeting with you should you wish to attend. In the meantime, 

should you have any further questions regarding the selection of Haydock High School as 

your child’s first choice or wish to discuss any issues on an individual basis then please do 

not hesitate to contact school to arrange this. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

       

Mr P Abram    Miss K Lane  
Head of School     Deputy Head (Lower School) 
 

 


